MEMO

TO:

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

FROM:

MIKE WATSON

SUBJECT:

PIPERS GAP RESCUE

DATE:

2/10/2022

Pipers Gap Rescue recently sold Response #71. The 2008 GMC 3500 had various issues and needing replacement. The Department traded the 2008 GMC 3500 for a 2015 Ford F350 response truck. The new truck will more suit their needs for medical first response. The rear box is aluminum and climate controlled. The truck will however need new lights and a moderate refurbishment as the truck initially had blue and red warning lights on it from the state it originated from. They are requesting the county to appropriate \$50,000.00 from the Pipers Gap County Contribution line item to use to refurbish this truck. I have receive a quote for \$49,648.00.

Amount: \$ 49,648.00